Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

August 30, 2021

President Joseph R. Biden The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave, NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Biden,

The American people are watching the situation in Afghanistan deteriorate before their very eyes, culminating in an attack on U.S. soldiers and Afghan civilians by way of suicide bombers. What is just as tragic as the most recent attacks are the current revelations that personal information of those attempting to evacuate was handed over to the Taliban.

There are multiple reports that U.S. officials in Kabul gave a list of names of American citizens and Afghan partners to the Taliban. We know the Taliban have a history of retribution and revenge. It is our sincere concern that whatever names were provided to the Taliban will be used as a "kill list" to hunt down their perceived enemies.

We are pleading with you to consider the families of the people in Afghanistan. These families trusted our government in providing us with personal information in attempting to evacuate the country. These people provided their names, addresses, phone numbers, and email addresses to our Congressional caseworkers who then in turn gave this information to the State Department. Are we to understand that this information was then passed along to the Taliban – the organization that these people are fleeing from? There are reports that the Taliban are actively seeking and threatening people who may be attempting to evacuate the country.

Those attempting to evacuate the country trusted us with their information and more importantly with their lives. Again, we are pleading that you consider the personal security of those still attempting to evacuate and consider options for the United States to fulfill its obligation to leave no American behind.

God bless,

Michael Cloud Member of Congress

Randy Weber 'Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER

mary & Miller

Mary Miller Member of Congress

Andy Biggs

Member of Congress

Barry Moore

Member of Congress

Mark E. Green, M.D. Member of Congress

Yvette Herrell Member of Congress

Paul A. Gosar, D.D.S. Member of Congress Stack M.D.

Andy Harris, M.D. Member of Congress

aures

Lauren Boebert Member of Congress

Jody Hice

Member of Congress

Louie Gohmert Member of Congress

W.Gregory Steube Member of Congress